Yukon

Department of Environment
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6

January 24, 2022

Graham Van Tighem

Executive Director

Yukon Fish and Wildlife Management Board
Box 31104

Whitehorse, YT Y1A 5P7

Dear Graham Van Tighem:
RE: Yukon State of the Environment Interim Report 2021

On behalf of the Department of Environment, | am pleased to announce the recent release of the
Yukon State of the Environment Interim Report 2021.

The Yukon State of the Environment Report is an annual publication that brings together
scientific and technical data to identify trends about the health of the Yukon's environment,
dating back to 1995. The report provides updates on research and monitoring efforts for climate
change, air, water, landscape and fish and wildlife in the Territory.

| am sharing copies of the enclosed report with the Yukon Fish and Wildlife Management Board,
which plays an integral role in supporting the management of fish and wildlife in the territory. For
convenience, a digital copy is also available for download on Yukon.ca/en/state-environment.

Sincerely, P

Nils Clarke
Minister of Environment

enclosure: Yukon State of the Environment Interim Report 2021



